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The flood plain of the Lower Skagit River Delta represents the
worst example of {lood plain management in the Pacifie Northwest .
The exigting Skagit County Comprehensive Plan represents a
continuation of this management policy.

The Corps of Engineers has just completed a vreconnaigsance study
decaling with flood damage reduction altevnativee [or the Lowar
Skagit River Basin (from Sedro Woolley downstream) We estimate
approximately $400 million in damages in a 100 year flood event.
This analysis alsc shows that there are no locations in the lower
basin that are gafc from a K0 year event.

Yo recommend turther development in this bagin will cause a
asignificant incrcane in damages when a large flood occurs, The
tlooding that we just had on the Migsissippi River System muat
serve as a warning of what happens when flood plains are
developed.

The thrust of a good Comprehensive Plan should be Lo try and
reduce the flood damages that will occur by stopping any further
growth in the flood plain and by trying to open up existing
f1oodways thalL have been blocked by development.

Currently the citiea and the county are using the FEMA 100 year
flood (base flood) elevations as a planning tool. FFMA did an
cxcellent job in initiating il3 program and in gelling some Kind
of flood plain recygulations in effect. The hydravlic analysis
uped for the FEMA model wag a fairly simple one, uand one that is
not adcquate for development decisions today.

One cxample of poor flood plain management is the Gages Slough
floodway in Burlington. Historically this floodway has seen
tlows {yom 30,000 to 60,000 cfs with agignificant flooding in
RBurlington and out to Padilla Bay and Samish Bay. This floodway
has becen blocked by road fills, malla and Tnterstate 5. This
development will cause gignificant damages Lo itself and
increased damage to the rest of Burlington. The current plan
recommends an Urban Growth Area (UGA) right across the upstream
end of this floodway.

Another example is in the Hamilton area. Skaglt County has been

working hard with FEMA to relocate the town of Hamilton, most of

which ties in the tloodway. The current plan recommends a UGA in
this area of Hamilfron right down to the river.

Therce is signilicant pressura to increasc the tax base of the
clties and the county by develnping the flood vlain. Hopefully,
this leadership will be enlightencd and visionary enocugh not Lo
recommend any further development within the flood plain.
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